
Hand in Hand 
Friday 7th March 2025 

Notice: Roskear School distributes fliers and magazines offering family services or posts details of local activities on the 
newsletter. Whilst we think that parents might like the information and find it useful, the school does not necessarily     

endorse these services.  

Learning together for a better future 

Message from Miss Furnish Dear Parent/Carer 

This week we continued our journey to ensure that every child has the best lunchtimes. 
You will recall, we have been working on children ‘playing’ at lunchtimes and this week we 
introduced the use of Didicars, scooter boards, den making equipment and a music system 
for dancing. My goodness, I can honestly say I have never seen such excited children 
before. When the music went on the staff and children danced their way through 
lunchtime. Next week, we are introducing lolo balls, space hoppers, stilts, balance boards 
and reinstating football. As new things are introduced, the children spend time helping to 
create a risk assessment for the equipment to ensure we all use the resources safely. 
There will be lots of photos to follow next week, so watch this space! 

Finally, I wish you all a wonderful weekend. Take care. 

KS1 Book Of The Week: Forest Life and Woodland Creatures  

Author: DK Book Level: No AR quiz 

Packed with fun activities, crafts, reading games, and amazing facts, kids 
can meet all the cuddly creatures and amazing sights found in the woods--
from bunnies to bears to bugs--in this educational project book. 

KS2 Book Of The Week: Cosmic 

Author: Frank Cottrell-Boyce Book Level: 4.5 

Super-sized, eleven-year-old Liam makes a giant leap for boy-
kind by competing with a group of adults for the chance to go 
into space. 

Lost and Found 

The lost and found will be held in the hall on Monday the 10th of March.  

A text with the time to be sent on Monday. 

We have a lot of lost uniforms, coats etc to be collected. If you know you 

have something lost, please come and look. 

Thank you! 



CALENDAR 
(additions in red)         

 

 

18.03.25—School Photos–School 

21.03.25—Red Nose Day—School 

03.04.25—Spring Disco—In the Hall 
23.07.25 - Inset Day—School closed to pupils 

02.10.25—Inset Day—School closed to pupils 

 

 

 

 

 
This week in early years we have really enjoyed 

celebrating world book day and diving into lots of 
stories. We love voting for our stories each day 
and joining in with the parts we know. We have 

also created some lovely drawings of our favourite 
characters. 

 

This Thursday we celebrated World Book 
Day.  
The day began with children and teachers 
coming into school dressed up as their 
favourite characters from a book. At various 
points during the day we stopped, dropped to 
the floor and read our books.  

There was a competition for the best dressed in each year 
group. The winners will each receive a book token. 

 

 

 



Position Class  % Attend Number of Late pupils Change from 

last week 

1st Porthcurno 98.3 2 0 

2nd Poldhu 97.66 3 +3 

3rd St. Piran 97.24 0 -2 

4th Porthreath 96.55 4 +2 

5th Coverack 95.71 0 -1 

6th Newlyn 95.33 2 -1 

7th St. Blazey 95.17 4 +2 

8th Chapel Porth 94.88 1 0 

9th Marazion 94.67 1 0 

10th Falmouth 94.07 2 -1 

11th Gwithian 93.7 4 +2 

12th Helston 93.21 1 -1 

13th Truro 92.67 1 0 

14th St. Petroc 86.9 1 -2 

ATTENDANCE DATA   

This year’s target is  

96%     

Congratulations to  

Porthcurno 

who came  

first  

this week. 

 

 

 

 
This half term our unit of learning is 

history and we are learning about kings 
and queens. We learnt about our 

reigning monarch, King Charles III, and 
Queen Elizabeth II. We wrote fact 

files all about King Charles III. We will 
also be learning about other significant 

kings and queens of the past. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
This week during Religious Education, 

Year 4 worked with a partner to 
create a mind map showing the 

different Easter traditions that 
Christians take part in.  



 

 

 

 
This week in science the children recapped what they already knew about air 
resistance and gravity. They went outside to investigate the effects of air 

resistance and changed the variable. They learnt that air resistance pushes in 
the opposite direction to the way the object is moving; it is a type of friction 

and that it pushes back on an object which could change the shape. The 
children then planned an experiment to investigate how the weight of a 

parachute could impact on the time it takes to land.  

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Congratulations to Wykenzi for winning even more 
medals for her martial arts! 

Wykenzi travelled all the way 
to Plymouth for a 
tournament, competing in 
four different categories. 

We are so proud of Wykenzi 
for bringing back bronze 
medals in both kumete and 
pairs kumete; and silver 
medals in kata and pairs kata. 

Well done Wykenzi! 



Comic Relief 

Red Nose Day 2025 

 

 
We will be celebrating Red Nose Day at Roskear on Friday 21st March 2025. Pupil  

 
Parliament have decided that pupils may 

come to school wearing red clothes, 
pyjamas or a mismatch of clothing! The 

choice is yours. A donation of £1 to Comic 
Relief would be appreciated. 

Our understanding is that red noses are 
available to buy at Sainsburys or online on 

the Comic Relief website and Amazon. 

For 2025 to celebrate 40 years of Comic 
Relief, they're bringing back a favourite 
Red Nose from each decade – from the 
80's, 90's, Noughties and 2010's. Plus, 
there's a celebratory Cupcake Nose, 

exclusive to our Collector Pack. 

CROFTY VACANCIES 



 

Dear Parents and Carers. We are delighted to be holding a Spring Disco for our 

Yr R – Yr 6 children on Thursday 3rd April.  They really enjoyed the Halloween 

Disco last year and we are confident this one will also be a success with the 

children.  Tickets cost £2 and can be purchased via ParentPay.  Due to the size 

of the hall, we can only take a maximum number of children in each age group, 

so please purchase your tickets as soon as possible.   

When the maximum number is reached, we will close ParentPay to further 

payments.  You can pay cash for a ticket at the school reception, however once 

the tickets sold reach the maximum this payment option will no longer be 

available.   

We thank-you for your continued support. 

 

 



Congratulations to the following 

pupils who achieved   

‘Star of the week’   

Class Name Reason for certificate 

Porthcurno Khadija For being GOLDEN and always following the Golden Rules. Thank 
you so much! 

Chapel Porth Robyn For being a TENACIOUS learner and trying her best with her 
sounds and handwriting. Well done Robyn, we are proud of you! 

Poldhu Rupert For being a TENACIOUS learner and trying his very best to  
improve his handwriting. Well done Rupert, we are proud of you! 

Gwithian Maisie For being RESPONSIBLE and taking care of her things and  
others. Maisie also responds maturely when there are changes. 

Portreath Taia For always being GOLDEN and being a GREAT role model to your 
peers. 

Marazion Jayce For being TENACIOUS with his writing and maths this week. 

Coverack  Isaac For being TENACIOUS with his handwriting and not giving up on 
trying to get a handwriting pen.  

Truro Riley For always being GOLDEN and his super TENACIOUS attitude 
in all his learning. 

Falmouth Marcus For being ASPIRATIONAL in maths. Well done for never giving 
up on the challenge question and being a resilient learner. 

Newlyn Indy For her ASPIRATIONAL effort in mathematics learning about 
fractions. 

St. Piran Audrey For always being GOLDEN in school. 

St. Blazey Cayden For always being GOLDEN in everything you do. 

Helston Maddie For being TENACIOUS in her mental arithmetic this week! 

St. Petroc Beau Well done for being ASPIRATIONAL in your learning this week! 



Menu for week commencing Monday 10th of March 2025 


